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January 16, 2019, General Membership Meeting Minutes

Chair Jeff Froh opened the meeting at 6:00 PM with short introductions. Phil Fransen read the VFP Statement of Purpose. Other members included Joan Kemble, Paul McMahon, David Giffey, Brad Geyer, Don McKeating, John Fournelle, Wayne Jenson, Fran Wiedenhoeft, and Steve Books.  The VFP "hat" was passed.  The December meeting 



     minutes were reviewed and approved.

Treasurer's Report - Paul gave a very positive report with the end of fiscal year 2018. The revenue exceeded the 2018 budget which is good. Recent donations were about $ 2,700.00.  There were memorials from the Kemble Family, Tom, and the Bradley Family, Doug Bradley's late mother, which added to revenue. Unplanned revenue was great which also added $1,000.00 from the Link Friendship House, Elizabeth Link, Tom Link's late mother. The Dec. Fund Drive had 54 donations, very good, and Prairie Farms milk caps netted a $ 50.00 donation too. Donations specifically for scholarships were $1,255.00. A good start to 2019 financially.
Committee Reports

Counter Recruiting - David reported that he's going to the rural schools with Baraboo, Dodgeville, and River Valley in Spring Green next with 6 total schools and plans to finish in February. He's had interesting reactions with students with different perspectives. David has many updated handouts for high school discussions in values such as the war in Syria and potential withdrawal, National Priorities Project, and Truth in Recruiting. A discussion was held on Truth in Recruiting regarding the military's shortfall of about 7,000 recruits last year. 
Scholarship - David reported that over 30 essays were sent in last year, and hopefully this year it will be the same or more this year. Paul reported that information for the Madison Scholarship is out, but still needs high visibility to be applied for by Madison school students. Faculty need to know about it.

Memorial Day - David is planning for the Annual Peace Rally. A possible speaker is Nestic Morris, outreach coordinator WI Coalition Against Sexual Assault, who will be speaking at the upcoming Spring Green MLK Annual event on Jan. 26 at 1 PM at the Spring Green Elementary School Library, 830 Daley St. in Spring Green.
Memorial Mile - Phil has set a work party date for the monuments at 9 AM to 12 noon on Feb. 23 in his place. A discussion took place regarding the Wisconsin Tribute Display during the Mem. Mile.  More member input coming.
Planning Committee - John reported that several sites were visited for exhibiting the Waging Peace Display. The display has 16 4X8 ft. panels that's a history lesson of G.I. resistance to war in the 60's, so set-up considerations will be important. Easels may have to be made for the Educational Display. Members had a positive outlook for the display. It would go for 4 to 6 weeks and is a great item for outreach and interpretation. One possible site is the Capitol Rotunda. The website for the display can be viewed at www.wagingpeaceinvietnam.com. 

Websites - Brad reported the VFP Scholarship materials now posted on the VFP website, along with info about The Greatest War Program from November. The National VFP website has many items posted.
Tabling/Outreach - Discussion regarding the "Save the VA" bumper stickers tabled. A specific website is  www.FFVHC.org.     Buzz Davis is working on the issue in Arizona.   
New Business

New meeting location - Paul reported that MATC, Madison College will be closed and we need to find a spot soon. Discussion about where to move meetings to. A motion was made and 2nded to move the monthly meetings to the Madison Downtown Central Library for May or June this year. The motion passed.
Long Shadows reprint - Paul was contacted publisher Linda Babler and ordered 25 books. More can be printed. Brad circulated a handout with many colleges that offer a Peace Studies type class offerings statewide called The Wisconsin Institute for Peace and Conflict Studies (WIPCS). Discussion on a statewide conference on April 5th at St. Norbert College. Brad will research some questions.

Select February Chair - Jeff

Any other business - Concert with David Rovics March 23.  A discussion was held regarding sponsoring a concert. A motion was made and 2nded to assist in sponsoring the David Rovics Concert on March 23 at the Wil-Mar Center with a $ 100.00 sponsorship. The motion passed.

Announcements - a list of future meeting dates and future events was read.

Adjournment - The meeting ended at 7:50 PM.  Minutes by Books.
